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CALIFORNIA

WEST HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

JOINT STREETS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday November 28, 2017 Chaminade High School, West Hills
Revised December 1, 2017

Those in attendance were: Anthony Brosamle, Barry Seybert, Faye Barta, Tom Booth, Dan Brin, Glenn Jennings, Steve Kallen, Heidi Manning,
Olivia Naturman, Steve Randall, Myrl Schreibman, Ron Sobel, Gil Soloman, Joan Trent, and Brad Vanderhoof.

Committee Co-Chair Anthony Brosamle called the meeting to order at 7:44 PM. A quorum was established.
The October 2017 Joint Streets and Transportation Committee / Board Meeting Minutes were approved.
Numbers refer to agenda items:

3. Chair Comments: Barry reminisced about the past and history of the committee. Anthony thanked Barry for all his service to the community.
No decision has been made concerning a co-chair.

4. Public Comment: None

5. LAUSD Planned VAPA High School at Highlander Site: Faye gave an update. A vote on the project has been postponed to 2018. Faye read an
agreement a group of residents made with a lawyer they hired to review the CEQA document. Faye reported an ad hoc subcommittee from the
WHNC Zoning and Planning Committee is preparing a letter in response to the EIR. Anthony stated any member with comments or questions
should contact Faye.

6. Budget: Anthony explained the current Streets and transportation Committee budget has not been delineated. The money planned for fall Fest
Vision Zero is mostly unspent. Anthony asked the Vision Zero workgroup to meet within the coming month. Heidi suggested public service
billboards. Ron suggested speed limit signs. Dan mentioned the small asphalt repair truck can be hired to work an extra day. Barry suggested speed
feedback signs.

7. Vision Zero and Road Safety: Joan asked for reimbursement in the amount of $43.76 for award ribbons for the Fall Fest Vision Zero
elementary school poster contest participants. Anthony moved to approve. Barry seconded.

The motion was unanimously approved. Anthony will send the required forms to the treasurer for payment.

Myrl announced the posters from the contest will be on display at the Platt Branch of the LAPL and the LAPD Topanga Division Station.

8. Speeding and Reckless Driving: Discussion focused on requesting additional law enforcement from LAPD Topanga Division, and the possible
implementation of a civilian patrol similar to the one operating out of Devonshire Division. Gil asked if front license plates are still required on
motor vehicles. Group consensus was they are still required, but the law is not enforced in most locales. Anthony asked committee members to
think about preparing a motion for next month concerning this issue. Faye will research speed hump request procedures. Steve Kallen will research
the rumble strip experiment. Eric Moody from the CD-12 office is the proper contact for traffic issues.

9. Chatlake Drive Repaving: Dan and Anthony will make sure the letter approved by the Board is prepared and sent.

10. Metro Bus Parking: Heidi reported the layover spot by the new construction across from the West Hills Post Office has been removed. The
litter problem there is remedied.

Committee Co-Chair Anthony Brosamle adjourned the meeting at 8:51 PM.

The next meeting of this committee will be held on: Tuesday, December 26, 2017 at 7:30 PM, Chaminade High School Condon Center, second
floor conference room.
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